
 

 
MINUTES 

Suring Sportsman’s Club 

Wednesday, September 29, 2021 

 
1. The meeting was called to order by President Bill Madison. 

 

2. The secretary read the minutes from the August 25, 2021, meeting. There was a change in the minutes: 

The Suring FFA Alumni fed the Pulaski High School band lunch. The kids were very happy with their 

lunch! 

Bill Madison called for a motion to accept the minutes.  Gary Hischke so motioned and Jay Tousey 

seconded the motion. The motion carried. 

 

3. The treasurer’s report was given by Don Trester. After some discussion started by Mark Dudenhoeffer 

about how we did on the beer sales for the Suring Labor Day Celebration & Demolition Derby, 

a motion was called for by Bill Madison to accept the treasurer’s report. Motion was made by Jay 

Tousey and seconded by Bill Madison. The motion carried. 

 

4. Old business:  

• Two berms were fixed and installed on the rifle range and the sand was pushed back up and into 

place. The pistol range berms need to be trimmed and the backing for the backstop needs to be 

replaced as it’s all shot to heck. Gary Hischke suggested four new posts and a net with clips. Ken V. 

will be buying the clothespins and snow fence for the pistol range backstop. 

• We need to call the landowner bordering the bow range to find out if we can make an agreement 

on the insurance for its continued use. We’ll be losing about a half-acre of land, so we want to see if 

he’ll sell it to us. Bill M. will call the owner and invite them to a future meeting to discuss usage 

and/or acquisition of the land by the SSC. 

• Bill M. thanked all of the SSC members and all of the kids and parents who helped and participated 

in this year’s Youth Outdoor Fun Day! 

• Jay T. will contact Lois Brazeau about having the 7-UP banners made for next year’s (and future 

year’s usage) Youth Outdoor Fun Day. 

 

5. New Business: 

• Leigh Dudenhoeffer introduced the latest Revision (V) of the SSC Range Rules. After discussion, a 

motion to accept the revised safety rules was called for by Bill Madison as there have been some 



members and non-members that are/were in violation of these rules while using the range(s). The 

motion to accept was made by Jay Tousey and seconded by Ken Van Wychen. The motion carried. 

• We need to get the raffle tickets printed for the banquet in March 2022. Jay’s going to ask around 

and find a new printer since the one we used, in Shawano, has retired. 

• We need three people to staple the blaze orange fencing to the new fence boards and to install the 

finished fence panels. 

• The Oconto County Sportsmen’s Alliance meeting is on Thursday, October 7, 2021, at 7:00 PM. It’s 

being held at the Blue Spruce, 8096 Cty Rd. A, at the corner of B & A in Spruce. The Kelly Lake 

Sportsmen Club is hosting it. 

 

6. Jay Tousey called for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Bill Madison so motioned and Don Trester 

seconded the motion. The motion carried. 

 

 

 


